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The Public Sector Finances (PSF) release is jointly produced by the Office for National Statistics (ONS) and 

the Treasury. The published document that outlines the detail of these arrangements makes clear that the 

ONS is responsible for pre-release access for PSF. In line with the National Statistician’s decision to stop pre-

release access to ONS statistics, announced in his letter to Sir David Norgrove of 15 June, from 1 July 2017 

Treasury ministers and officials therefore no longer have pre-release access to PSF.   

 

A small number of people in the Treasury’s Fiscal Statistics and Policy team will continue to have access to 

the data and the release because they are involved its compilation and quality assurance and will see it at all 

stages of the production process. A very limited number of officials in the Treasury’s Digital 

Communications team will also see the release immediately before publication because they put it on the 

gov.uk website. Both of these sets of people have signed ONS confidentiality agreements and this list will 

be maintained by the ONS.   

 

Some of the central government data in the release are derived from HM Treasury or HMRC administrative 

systems and will be seen by a number of people within Treasury (and HMRC) as management information 

in advance of publication of the statistics. Direct access to these data is minimised and those with this 

access ensure that the information is not passed on to anyone who does not have an operational need to 

see it in advance of publication. The detailed arrangements for this are in annex C of the Treasury’s Pre-

Release Statement of Compliance. 

 

http://webarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk/20160105234315/http:/www.ons.gov.uk/ons/guide-method/method-quality/specific/economy/public-sector-finances/production-of-the-public-sector-finances-statistical-bulletin--responsibilities-and-accountabilities.pdf
https://www.statisticsauthority.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/Letter-from-John-Pullinger-to-Sir-David-Norgrove-15-June-2017.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/361920/pre-release_access_arrangements_Oct_14.pdf

